


required for all current and new contracting professionals.  The course will be specifically 
identified in future updates to the CAM 1301.6, Acquisition Career Management 
Program.   
 
Required Action 
All members of the DOC acquisition community, including contracting officers, contract 
specialists and contracting officer representatives (CORs) must complete the new online 
course entitled “Effectively Integrating Information Technology (IT) Security into the 
Acquisition Process” by June 30, 2005. 
 
The course will take approximately 45 minutes to complete and may be found on the 
Office of Acquisition Management (OAM) website at the following two links:   

•  http://oamweb.osec.doc.gov/CAPPS_contracting_officer.html.   
•  http://oamweb.osec.doc.gov/CAPPS_contracting_professionals.html 

In addition to finding the course on the OAM website, the course will soon be available 
on the Department of Commerce (DOC) Learning Management System (LMS).     
 
Once you have completed the course online, you will receive an electronic certificate of 
completion issued by OAM.  Also, for CORs only, your contracting office will also be 
notified that you have completed the course.   
 
Please note that this new course has not been provided in the past and is not the same as 
the annual IT Awareness Training provided by the Office of the Chief Information 
Officer (OCIO).  The new course, "Effectively Integrating Information Technology (IT) 
Security into the Acquisition Process" is an additional requirement for DOC employees 
that fall within the acquisition community, including contracting officers, contract 
specialists and contracting officer representatives (CORs).   
 
Online Course System Requirements 

•  Viewing Requirements 
o Windows Media Play 6+ 
o Macromedia Flash 4+ 
o Internet Employer browser, version 5+ (Netscape is not supported) 
o Sound card and speakers 

 
•  Links Requirements 

o An internet connection is required to select additional links and resources 
on the web 

 
Those using Macintosh computers may experience difficulties, such as video playing 
in a stand-alone player instead of the multimedia interface.  For all users, including 
PC and Mac users, due to the many hardware, software and data transport variations 
that exist, other or additional requirements may apply to your particular system.  
Please contact your local helpdesk for additional configuration questions. 

 



Should you have any questions concerning this procurement memorandum, please feel 
free to contact Curtina Smith, Procurement Analyst, on 202-482-4186. 
 
cc:  Acquisition Community  
 Acquisition Council  
 Heads of Contracting Offices 
 Jerry Harper, OCIO  
 Michael Cohen, OHRM 
 Nancy DeFrancesco, OCIO 

 


